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My Two Cents by Fr. Don Braukmann June 3, 2018
The Feast of Corpus Christi (The Body of Christ)
Years ago, when studying in the Holy Land for a semester during seminary, an
Arab man came up to our group, seeing the crosses around our necks and holding
Christian books and said, “I drank the blood of Jesus once!” and walked away.

Of course, being in the middle of Jerusalem near the controversial “Dome of the
Rock” I first thought the man was a terrorist and I was about to meet my maker!
Once I got past my prejudice and as he walked away I began to think of what he
said.

I don’t know any details of his experience…it seemed, for him, a once in a lifetime
experience he had with Christian folks, possibly Catholic, who shared Communion
with him.

Would I ever say to people “I drink the blood of Jesus?”  Never have and can’t say
I ever would even though it is true!  We often say, “I go to Mass and receive
Communion,”  but are seldom so blunt as the man in Jerusalem.

As Catholics, “Eating the Body of Jesus” and “Drinking the Blood of Jesus” are
central events in our faith.  It is what we do most often when we come together.  As
a priest I have celebrated Mass somewhere around 11,700 times in 32 years.  Then,
add to that daily reception of the Body and Blood of Jesus during six years of
seminary and weekly Communion through high school.

I continue to pray that the Body and Blood of Jesus courses through MY body and
blood more and more each day.  When I speak, I pray it is Christ speaking.  When I
am silent, I want it to be because that is exactly what Christ wants.  To let Jesus
Christ be the source and summit of my life needs to be my goal…so when I see
him face to face at the gates of Heaven, we will recognize each other!

Pope Francis said of the Eucharist:
The Eucharist, although it is the fullness of sacramental life, is not a prize for
the perfect but a powerful medicine and nourishment for the weak.

How very true.  It fits with what the Pope has earlier said about the mission/
purpose of the Church: The church is not a museum of saints, but a hospital for
sinners.



Monday, June 4
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Dcn. Nate Brunn

Tuesday, June 5
6:30 PM Mass: +Chris Rutledge

Wednesday, June 6
8:40 AM Mass: +Leon Eide

Thursday, June 7
7:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Don Kraft Family

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Carol Russell
Friday, June 8

8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don

Saturday, June 9
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Bill Fulton
5:30 PM Mass: +Annette Coiner Hansen

Sunday, June 10
7:30 AM Mass: +Barbara Passeri
9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Paulette Kassa

11:00 AM Mass: For the People
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Don & Joan Klobe

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of June 4 to 10

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of June 4 to 10

Monday, June 4
● 2 Pt 1:2-7
● Ps 91:1-2,14-16
● Mk 12:1-12
Tuesday, June 5
● 2 Pt 3;12-15a,17-18
● Ps 90:2-4,10
● Mk 12:13-17

Wednesday, June 6
● 2 Tm 1:1-3,6-12
● Ps 123:1-2
● Mk 12:18-27
Thursday, June 7
● 2 Tm 2:8-15
● Ps 25:4-5,8-10,14
● Mk 12:28-34

Friday, June 8
● Hos 11:1,3-4,8c-9
● Ps Is 12:2-6
● Eph 3:8-12,14-19
● Jn 19:31-37

Saturday, June 9
● 2 Tm 4:1-8
● Ps 71:8-9,14-15b,16-17,22
● Lk 2:41-51
Sunday, June 10
● Gn 3:9-15
● Ps 130:1-8
● 2 Cor 4:13-5:1
● Mk 3:20-35

Monday, June 4
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

2:00 PM HS Youth Group/Ultimate Frisbee (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Tuesday, June 5
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
6:10 PM KC Mtg (Social Hall)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, June 6
10:00 AM Burial of Premature Babies (Holy Cross Cemetery)
Thursday, June 7

5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:30 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel)

Friday, June 8
3:00 PM Youth Running Club (Church Parking Lot)

Saturday, June 9
10:00 PM Ordination of Dcn. Nate Brunn (Crookston Cathedral)

4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, June 10

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
12:00 PM HS Youth Book Study-Be A Man/Ultimate Frisbee (St.

Elizabeth Rm)

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism Elliott Lawrence
Fleischhacker, son of Kyle & Briana Fleischhacker.
May he be filled with the Holy Spirit.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Juliana Hommerding & Joan Bornholdt. May
they find rest and peace and may their families find
comfort in God’s love.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on July 1. Please call the Parish
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #48         $12,366.23
(Weekend of 5/27/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $933,425.68 ~ Current: $963,376.81

Last Week's Mass Attendance
May 26 5:30 p.m.                               257
May 27 7:30 a.m.                               229
May 27 9:00 a.m.                               381
May 27 11:00 a.m.                             337
May 27 ______ ___________6:30 p.m.____________  ___ ___   80

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of
every month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with
music. All are invited to participate! Newsboys Coming to the Sanford Center!

The Newsboys United tour comes to
Bemidji July 29 @ 6:00 PM. Former
members, Phil Joel and Peter Furler
are coming back to join the boys for
this tour, along with Phil Joel’s new
group, Zealand and singer/
songwriter, former Audio Adrenaline
member, Adam Agee. Let’s go as a group going to make this
a fun concert (& less expensive). Group tickets are $18/
person. Please call to leave your name & contact info if you
would like to join us! Nancy Goodman 441-4907 or Luke
Alexander 441-4908.

TEACHING POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT
ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL:
With a current teacher retirement, and our increasing
enrollment, this gives us the opportunity to welcome two
additional elementary teachers to our staff. Applicants for the
positions must possess or be able to possess a valid Minnesota
teaching license. Interested individuals should send a letter of
application, resume’, and three letters of recommendation to:
Jana Norgaard, Principal, St. Philip’s School, 702 Beltrami
Avenue NW, Bemidji, MN 56601 or to
jnorgaard@stphilipsbemidji.org by June 15, 2018.

Summer Hours
Effective Friday, June 1 the Parish Office will close at 2 PM on
Fridays through the summer months. We are open from 8:30
AM to 5 PM Monday through Thursday.

Fr. Augie Gothman 25th Anniversary
Please join Fr. Augie Gothman and the people of the
Cathedral, Saint Peter's Parish and the whole diocese

as he celebrates his 25th Anniversary of
Ordination to the Priesthood.

The celebration begins Sunday, June 3, 2018 with a
reception at the Cathedral dining room, 2-4:45 PM.

This will be followed by the celebration of Mass at 5 PM
in the Cathedral. Fr. Augie will preside.

St. Philip’s Children’s Choir Camp
Join us for our St. Philip’s Children’s
Choir Camp this summer Monday, July
30 through Thursday, August 2 from
12:30 to 3:30 PM. Choristers will learn to

sing through fun songs and games. At the end of the week
we will sing for the 9 AM Mass August 5. For those attending
Vacation Bible School, bring a bag lunch and we will eat
together from 12 to 12:30. The camp is free and open to
grades 2-6 (entering Fall 2018). Contact Anna Freihammer at
218-441-4904 or afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org to get
registered for this fun week!

PARISH LIFE

Beginning Experience
A Beginning Experience Weekend will be held June 22 - 24,
2018, at Hankinson Retreat Center. "Beginning Experience"
is a support program offered by the Catholic Church and
open to divorced, widowed, and separated persons of all
Faiths, or no Faith. For more information, or to register,
contact Matt Tedrick (701-541-6095) or Marlene Wilde (218
-998-4300) wild@prtel.com and/or the website begin-
ningexperience-easternnd.org. WATERCOLOR PAINTING CLASS BENEFIT

for St. Paul Street Evangelization of Bemidji*
Sign up in the Parish Office, 444-4262, for your spot in another
unique and fun watercolor class, from 6:30 to 8:30 PM, Wed.,
June 27, at St. Philip’s Church. Learn how to create an individual
watercolor guided by Judith Selby. The inspiration for this two-
hour session is Summer Flowers. There will be refreshments.
Suggested donation is $30.00 and includes all materials.  Space
is limited so sign up early. All ages are invited. For an additional
$25.00, mat, glass and frame are available. All proceeds go to
the St. Paul Street Evangelization of Bemidji Chapter.

Fr. James Quinlan of
Cross Catholic Outreach
will be visiting our parish

on June 9/10 to speak at all the Masses on behalf of the
poor in developing countries. Cross Catholic Outreach was
founded to create a meaningful link between parishes in
America and the priests and nuns working in the Church
overseas in the Caribbean, Africa, Asia, Central and South
America.

If you have placed any decorations or flowers on
graves at Holy Cross Cemetery, please remove
them by Wednesday, June 6th. Mowing of the
cemetery will begin that Thursday, so any items
left on the grave sites will be placed near the altar.



Cat.Chat Vacation Bible School is coming!
Join us on a special wilderness adventure –

A Wilderness Adventure Through the Sacraments:
Jesus in My Heart!

July 30 – August 3, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Get ready for the hike of your life!  Picture yourself as an explorer, on a wilderness adventure

where each day we explore the seven sacraments while deepening our love for Jesus through faith
lessons, music, games, crafts, snacks and more!

Our Vacation Bible School program comes from Cat.Chat. All of Cat.Chat's Rock-Solid Catholic VBS programs are
specially designed to lead kids closer to Jesus while having a fun learning and growing in their Catholic faith. about the
treasures of the Catholic faith. Are you ready for a Wilderness Adventure??

Registration Forms are available in the Narthex or Parish Office or register on-line at www.stphilipsbemidji.org. A
Wilderness Adventure Through the Sacraments is for children age 4 (by September 1, 2018) through 5 th Grade (2018-2019
school year). Contact Kris for additional information – 441-4944.

Thank You
Dear St. Philip’s,
Thank you so much for your amazing donation to the Food
Shelf during our 2018 March Campaign.
Area families will have food on their tables over the summer
thanks to your generosity.
Blessings,
Mary Mitchell, BCFS Director

Benefit for Fr. Don Braukmann
Fr. Don Braukmann was diagnosed with
ALS in December 2017. He has been a
priest in the Diocese of Crookston since
1986.

The parishes that he has served in over the
years are St. Joseph, Moorhead; St. Lawrence, Felton; St.
Joseph, Ada; Holy Family, Halstad; St. John,
Georgetown; Blessed Sacrament, Greenbush; St.
Aloysius, Leo; Assumption, Florian; St. Joseph, Middle
River; St. Edward, Karlstad; St. Mary, Warroad; St.
Philip, Falun; Sacred Heart, Baudette; St. Joseph,
William’s; St. Philip, Bemidji; St. Charles, Pennington,
and Holy Spirit Newman Center.

Fr. Don will be retiring on July 1, 2018 after 32 years.
Following his retirement he will continue to reside in
Bemidji.

The Knights of Columbus Council #8280 will be having a
ham dinner with potato, vegetable and dessert on
Thursday, June 14 from 4:30-7:00 PM at St. Joseph’s in
Ada, MN with a Free-Will donation. All proceeds will go
to Fr. Don to help defray medical and living expenses.

If you would like to make a donation but are unable to
attend please send to:

Wayne Moen (Financial Secretary of KC Council #8280)
506 E 5th Ave.
Ada, MN 56510

Checks can be made payable to: KC Council #8280

ON ABORTION (CONTINUED):
What does the Catechism of the Catholic Church say?

(2271):  Since the first century the Church has affirmed the
moral evil of every procured abortion.  This teaching has
not changed and remains unchangeable.  Direct abortion,
that is to say, abortion willed either as an end or a means,
is gravely contrary to the moral law:

You shall not kill the embryo by abortion and shall
not cause the newborn to perish.  [Didache 2, 2: Sch 248,
148; cf. Ep. Barnabae 19, 5: PG 2, 777; Ad Diognetum 5, 6:
PG 2, 1173; Tertullian, Apol. 9: PL 1, 319-320.]

God, the Lord of life, has entrusted to men the noble
mission of safeguarding life, and men must carry it out in a
manner worthy of themselves.  Life must be protected with
the utmost care from the moment of conception: abortion
and infanticide are abominable crimes. [GS 51 S 3.]

Bemidji Area Church Musicians
2018 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES

Our 31st Season!
June 6 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM

RingPraise Bell Choir and
Nik Kivi, organ

First Lutheran Church
900 Bemidji Ave

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. Lunch will be
available following the recital. Cost to be announced.

Calling All Funeral Helpers
On Wednesday, June 20 at 1 PM we will host the annual
Funeral Ladies Luncheon at the Bemidji Town & Country
Club. Whether you have set tables, cooked, served,
cleaned up, or made phone calls, we want you to be the
one served on the 20th! Please rsvp to Ann Welch, 444-
5859 by Wednesday, June 13.



“I do” You did and you do! Thank you to all those who promised
their lives to serving each other and God. Special blessings to all
our parishioners who celebrate wedding anniversaries this month:

June:
1 - Andy & Marge Mack

Brian & Patty Marquardt
John & Kathy McCarthy - 50 yrs.
Bill & Ellen Best
Randy & Deb Bauer
Matthew & Rhea Reller

2 - Vance & Susie Balstad - 45 yrs.
Kermit & Marlene Erickson
Jim & Vickie Fink
Jim & Pat Gavin - 50 yrs.
Tim & Debra Whiting
Glenn & Dawn McLean
Jacob & Heather Hanson

3 - Steffan & Kim Basgaard - 35 yrs.
Ben Weseloh & Tracy Blichfeldt
Brad & Nancy Neis

4 - Roger & Julie LaValley
Larry & Kay Mack
Tadd & Sara McFarren
Dennis & Lisa Carlson

5 - Curtis & Mary Monson
Kristofor & Ashley Johnson

6 - Tim & Margaret Hins
Joe & Betty Ryan - 61 yrs.
Peter & Melissa Hartmann - 15 yrs.

7 - Kevin & Mary Mattison
Bill & Dawn Baumgartner
Jim & Therese Harrington
Kevin & Lorie Erpelding
DuWayne & Bernie Schwindt - 51 yrs.
Justin & Nicole Wendorff - 10 yrs.
David Cole & Heather Ward - 10 yrs.

8 - Bill & JoAnn Foley - 50 yrs.
Jeff & Janet Weaver
Ross & Tracy Wright
Eric & Jody DeVault
James & Brecken Gries

9 - Charlie & Jean Patnode - 40 yrs.

June, continued
9 - Lou & Doreen Samsa

Dan & Carol Dudgeon
10 - Jonathan & Brenda Goecke

Jerry & Deb Hemstad
John & Mary May
Robert & Jill Anderson
Mark & Leslie Huot
Rob & Carla Engelmeyer
Nate & Jamie Haskell
Aaron & JoLyn Seitz
Blake & Krista Johnson

11 - Charles & Monica Christensen - 35 yrs.
Randy & Barb Fitzgerald - 35 yrs.
Don & Joan Klobe - 52 yrs.
Mike & Pat Sneider - 52 yrs.
Richard & Charlene Sampson - 58 yrs.
Jacob & Kristin Frank
Steven Sneide & Melissa Jenson

12 - Jim & Pat Schneider
Robert & Robin Ek - 25 yrs.

13 - Mark & Wanda Dickinson
Al & Judy Killian
Michelle Lasha & Bradley Curran - 20 yrs.
Jeremy & Christy Cook - 20 yrs.
Ralph & Delores Wendorf

14 - Stephen & Cheryl Christlieb
Martin & Kathy Danley

15 - Ron & Lana Kivi - 50 yrs.
Marshall & Sonia Youso
Tim & Mary Jo Mrazek
John & Maggie Schwegman - 55 yrs.
Al & Doris Swedmark
Scott & Chris Hinners
Todd & Jennifer Djonne
David & Mary Santo
Milt & Kathy Jones - 50 yrs.
Daren & Ann Bradley - 45 yrs.
Jason & Deborah Stanoch



Wedding anniversaries are posted to honor the marriage commitment and to celebrate with our
parish families. If this information is incorrect, please call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

June, continued
16 - Steven & Rebecca Peterson

Kell Lovell & Flavia Sagedahl
Eric & Christina Mutnansky
Mike & Sue Johnston
Darren & Talia Zeman
Ben & Susan Baird

17 - Seth & Amy Eklund
Carl & Nina Johnson
Luke & Ashley Lundin
Kyle & Briana Fleischhacker - 1 yr.

18 - Al & Peggy Nohner
Jim & Mary Luethmers - 52 yrs.
John & Vicky Schulke - 35 yrs.
Richard & Karen Ludtke - 52 yrs.
Jim & Carolyn Gorham - 52 yrs.
Richard & Tricia DeLaHunt

19 - Paul & Trish Brewinski
James & Linda Butler

20 - Matt & Dianne Dockendorf
Dominic & Carrie Krump - 3 yrs.
Dan & Darcy Rude
Tim & Nicole Grace
Gary & Shannon Yerbich - 20 yrs.

21 - Bob & Joan Bernstrom
John & Patricia Dean
Tom & Judy Kriz
Jason & Carmen Urman - 4 yrs.
Dale & Margaret Janke

22 - Blane & JoEllen Klemek
Jim & Candy Pinsonneault
James & Karen White
Kevin & Robin Baumgartner
Matt & Katie Boell
Robert & Michelle Quandt

June, continued
23 - Kurt & Roxanne Lindquist

Moe & Marleen Webb - 45 yrs.
Nick & Alyson Berg
Robert & Amanda Moran
Jon & Leslie Drimel

24 - Rod & MaryAnn Anderson - 57 yrs.
Scott & Lynn Baird
Leander & Gen Peterka - 69 yrs.
Dane & Jennifer Jones

25 - Dan & Jennifer Rockensock
Dan & Kathy Shea - 35 yrs.
Steve & Meghan Thompson

26 - Mark & Mary Varriano
Pat & Jackie Whiting
Dave & Kelley Hengel
Lloyd & Virginia Holy
Jonathon & Kristin Bruley

27 - Ray & Jean Wolf - 54 yrs.
Steven & Brenda Bitker - 20 yrs.

28 - Hank & Nancy Imsande
Matt & Kim Nagle
Don & Johanna Clay
Anthony & Jennifer Wille
Charles & Molly Colbert - 4 yrs.
Joe & Donna Pawlowski - 30 yrs.
Alexander & Katherine Metson - 20 yrs.

29 - Jim & Cathie Hatch
Jon & Gwen Hunt
Travis & Janet Peterson
Joe & Amy Bofferding
Joe & Cathy Vene - 58 yrs.

30 - Arnold & Shawn Andree
Dan & Margaret Rickert
William & Julie Thompson
Bob & Nikki Brink

“I do” You did and you do! Thank you to all those who promised
their lives to serving each other and God. Special blessings to all
our parishioners who celebrate wedding anniversaries this month:



MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of June 9/10

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat., June 9  5:30 PM
Tenth Sunday in
Ordinary Time

Sun., June 10  7:30 AM
Tenth Sunday in
Ordinary Time

Sun., June 10  9:00 AM
Tenth Sunday in
Ordinary Time

Sun., June 10  11:00 AM
Tenth Sunday in
Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Leisenheimer Joe Bofferding Mary Herried

LECTOR
Cheryl Christlieb
Joanna Ferraro

Judy Stai
Elizabeth Upgren

Phil Hodapp
Marilynne Hodapp

Karen Merschman
Melanie Richards

INTERCESSOR HELP NEEDED Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Patty Nagle

ALTAR
SERVER

Ella Schwindt
Adair Wizner
Aaron Heger

Abby Arel
Matthew Arel
Ephram Boucher

Kardelen Hanson
Sofia Hanson
Olivea Frenzel

Mali McLean
Benji Schoneck
Matthew Winkle

CAPTAIN Deborah Millard Brad Arel Stephen Steele Karen Williams

EMHC

HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Laura Schwindt (sub req.)
Mary Dufault
Eileen Gothman
Cyndy Scanlan
HELP NEEDED

April Boucher
Jennifer Leisenheimer
Joyce Berg
Barry Karpinski
Pat Gavin
Deacon Kermit Erickson
HELP NEEDED

Steve Pfleger
Doug Gish
Louise Gish
Sue Hendricks
Deacon Kermit Erickson
Mike Hougen
Thomas Kern
Sue Lucas
Matt Boell

Jennifer Noble
Jane Wilcox
Cathy Lalli
Dianna Bromaghin
Carol Rettinger
Sarah Glen
Gary Johnson
Luke Alexander
Mary Herried

USHER

Chris Hanevold
Mark Moris
Dick Robinson
Dick Lehmann

HELP NEEDED
Gary Bruns
Jim Gavin
HELP NEEDED

Troy Hendricks
David Maus
Bob Schlichting
Charlie Maus

Hank Imsande
Frank Homer
Barbara Fitzgerald
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Dawn Baumgartner
Colleen Schulke

Sharon Holmgren
Sharon Zarrett
Susan Burlingame
Bob Aitken

Pat Odegard
Cathy Lalli (sub req.)
Carol Rettinger
Barb Fitzgerald (sub req.)

GREETER
Frances Schmitt
Kathy LeMoine

Jennifer Hoefer
Jerry Sathre

Becky Haskell
Jim Haskell

Mary Kinsella
Rita Lauderbaugh

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Mary Luethmers Gary Johnson
Vickie Johnson
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